
ORIGINAL
Before the

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION
Washington, D.C. 20554

In re:

WCLG(AM), Morgantown, West Virginia

WCLG-FM, Morgantown, West Virginia

Application for the Assignment of License
From Bowers Broadcasting Corporation to
AJG Corporation

5th Request for Extension of Time to
Consummate

To:

	

The Secretary
Attention: Chief, Audio Division, Media Bureau

STATEMENT IN SUPPORT OF PETITION FOR RECONSIDERATION

Bowers Broadcasting Corporation ("Bowers"), by its attorneys, hereby files this

statement in support of the Petition for Reconsideration filed by AJG Corporation ("AJG"). That

Petition sought reconsideration of the denial of the extension of time to consummate the above-

referenced assignment of license application. Bowers, as the proposed assignee, continues to

stand ready to close the sale of its stations to AJG. Bowers continues to be owned by Linda

Bowers, who plans to retire after the sale of the stations that her late-husband operated for many

years. If the Petition for Reconsideration is denied, that will require the re-filing of the

assignment application, which initially took approximately 18 months for the FCC to approve.

The refiling and processing of the assignment will impose just another delay and expense that

Bowers will have to endure.
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From the statements of AJG, it appears that the assignee may finally be in a position to

close this transaction in the relatively near future. Bowers joins AJG in requesting that no

additional obstacles be placed in the way of the conclusion of this long-drawn out sales process.

Thus, Bowers joins AJG in requesting that the Petition for Reconsideration be granted

and additional time in which to consummate the transaction be permitted.

Respectfully Submitted,

BOWERS BROADASTING CORPORATION

Wilkinson Barker Knauer, LLP
1800 M Street, N.W.
Suite 800 N
Washington, D.C. 20036
(202) 783-4141

Dated: January 10, 2017
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I, Rhea Lytle, a secretary with the law firm of Wilkinson Barker Knauer, LLP, hereby
certify that on this

	

day of January 2017, I served copies of the foregoing "STATEMENT IN
SUPPORT OF PETITION FOR RECONSIDERATION" on the following via U.S. Mail:

Peter H. Doyle, Chief
Audio Division, Media Bureau
Federal Communications Commission

l2' Street, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20554

Michael F. Wagner, Assistant ChieP
Audio Division, Media Bureau
Federal Communications Commission

l2 Street, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20554

Matthew H. McCormick
Keenan P. Adamchak
Fletcher, Heald & Hildreth, PLC
1300 North 17th Street, 1 1th Floor
Arlington, VA 22209

Counsel to AJG Corporation

*Via Email


